
 
06-FYI-0090 
 
7 December 2006 
 
 

The planned sea-based missile intercept test scheduled for today by the Missile Defense Agency and the 
U.S. Navy was not completed due to an incorrect system setting aboard the Aegis-class cruiser USS Lake Erie 
prior to the launch of two interceptor missiles from the ship.  The incorrect configuration prevented the fire 
control system aboard the ship from launching the first of the two interceptor missiles.  Since a primary test 
objective was a near-simultaneous launch of two missiles against two different targets, the second interceptor 
missile was intentionally not launched. 

The planned test was to involve the launch of a Standard Missile 3 against a ballistic missile target and a 
Standard Missile 2 against a surrogate aircraft target.   The ballistic missile target was launched from the 
Pacific Missile Range Facility, Kauai, Hawaii and the aircraft target was launched from a Navy aircraft.  The 
USS Lake Erie (CG 70), USS Hopper (DDG 70) and the Royal Netherlands Navy frigate TROMP were all 
successful in detecting and tracking their respective targets.  Both targets fell into the ocean as planned. 

After a thorough review, the Missile Defense Agency and the U.S. Navy will determine a new test date.  

 
 
News Media Contacts: Chris Taylor, MDA, Public Affairs, at (703) 697-8001/(703) 901-9476 (cell)/(808) 335-4740 (PMRF) 
and Rick Lehner, MDA Public Affairs, at (703) 697-8997 or richard.lehner@mda.mil.  
 


